E-mail: adminoffice@manor-junior.hants.sch.uk Website: www.manorjunior.com



Fernhill Road, Farnborough Hampshire, GU14 9DX Telephone: 01252 544072

AND RESOURCED PROVISION FOR HEARING IMPAIRED CHILDREN Headteacher: Mrs C Findlay

8th September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers of a child in Year 5

VISIT TO WINCHESTER SCIENCE MUSEUM – WEDNESDAY 15TH OCTOBER 2025

Our science this term is about space. In order to bring their learning alive, we are hoping to take the children out for the day to visit Winchester Science Centre and Planetarium on Wednesday 15th October 2025. This will include a session in the planetarium where they will be immersed in the wonders of the solar system; a space workshop about light, which embeds their learning from the Autumn term, and the chance to explore the other exhibits on offer.

In order to cover the cost of this visit we will be seeking payments of £19.00 per child. *If insufficient funds are forthcoming the trip will be cancelled.* Please pay for this online via SCOPAY under the trips and events section. It is also very important that you tick the consent box too or your child will not be able to go on the trip. The deadline for paying for this is Wednesday 1st October 2025. If you are having financial difficulties, please contact the school office for advice. Pupils are required to wear their full school uniform on this day but may wear trainers as they will be on their feet for most of the day.

We will be leaving the school at 9.00 a.m. and returning before the end of the school day. The children will need to bring a packed lunch (please remember, no glass or fizzy drinks) and **no products with nuts of any kind**. Ideally sent in a disposable bag that can be thrown away

FREE SCHOOL MEALS ONLY - If your child is entitled to free school meals we will provide them with a packed lunch from the kitchen if you would like us to do so. Please email adminoffice@manor-junior.hants.sch.uk by Wednesday 1st October 2025 to request a packed lunch from school. Otherwise, it will be assumed that you will be providing your own from home.

If your child suffers from travel sickness and requires medication for the return journey then you will need to come in to the school prior to the trip to complete a medical consent form along with the full packaging of the tablet. Please ensure that your child has any medication that they may need with them on the day (inhalers, epipens etc.). This must be named and given to the child's group leader.

If you have any questions regarding the visit please contact your child's teacher. We are looking forward to our visit to the Winchester Science Museum. Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely

The Year 5 Team